THE STANFORD REC COMMISSION 

Minutes of the February 18, 2010 meeting.

PRESENT:  Rich Dalzell, Sue Blouse, Karla Triola, Renee Richard

ABSENT:  Mark D’Agostino,  Karen Gale, Evelyn Seipp, Sarah Rigolino

Winter Basketball

Winter Basketball needs more parental help.  Carl Merrit has been very helpful, but is unable to continue due to other commitments and Scott Cale will be leaving to help coach at Seymour Smith.  Wednesday attendance has increased to twelve to fourteen children.

The basketball t-shirts are in, good quality and ~ $7.00 compared to Red Hook Tee’s price of ~$9.00.  Thank you to Mark D’Agostino for helping us with this.

Brochure/ Website 

Ritamary Bell says that it will be one to two months before the new website is up and available.  She suggested that we choose a member to update the information as needed on the website.  Renee Richard has offered to take on this project and she will also be revamping the brochure for 2010.  Renee has contacted the Forever Young, the Lions Club, the Grange, the Stanford Nursery school, and others, about posting their information in our brochure and on our website and they are interested.  Thank you Renee.

It was suggested that we considered bulk mailing our brochures.  The permit [yearly charge of $180] has been paid and this cost was shared with neighboring businesses.  The cost for mailing this brochure, has not been budgeted for 2010 year, and cannot be done at this time.  Stanford residents can have a Millbrook, Clinton Corners, etc. address.  When doing a mailing you cannot pick and choose what streets to mail to from the other towns; you need to send to the whole town.  For a count of two thousand pieces, the cost of mailing would be ~ $315, printing is an extra charge ~ $200. 

Summer Employment

Letters have gone out to former 2009 employees.  Karla will be faxing summer jobs available to neighboring schools.  Maintenance sign to be taken down; we have nine applicants and Rich will set up interviews.  Those able to help with the interview process are, Sue Blouse, Karla Triola and Renee Richard

Summer Program Registration Dates

All registrations will be held at the Town Hall.

Saturday, May 22, 2010 from 10am -12 noon, residents only

Wednesday, June 2nd, from 6pm-8pm, residents only

Saturday, June 12th, from 10am – 12 noon, residents and non- residents.

A flyer will be sent home from Cold Spring School and the Stanford Nursery School and info will be posted on the Rec sign.

July 5th is the first day of the 2010 Summer Program.

Key tags have been ordered; this year’s color is yellow.  Last year 418 key tags were given out, so 500 were ordered  [1000 count has been ordered in the past]

Adjustments were made to the Registration form, with no price increase this year due to the recession and poor performance/ problems with last year’s Rec employees.

Interviews need to be done sooner and better communication is needed with future employees.

Taconic Little League

Opening day, parade and picnic is scheduled April 17, 2010.

Closing day picnic is scheduled June 12, 2010, with both events held at the Stanford Rec Pavilion.  This year there were sixty less children signed up for Little League.

Easter Egg Hunt

The Easter Egg Hunt will take place Saturday, March 27, 2010 at SPARC Park.   Rain date will be Sunday, March 28th.  Evelyn will not be present to run this event, but Danielle Seipp will be available to oversee this program and she will be in charge of the Girlscouts.  We need volunteers to be in costumes, Easter Bunny and Tigger.  Karla will contact Mr. Schnoonmaker at the Stissing Mountain High School; possibly there are students needing community service credits. Three hundred dollars is budgeted for this event.

Stanford History Day

Virginia Stern has proposed that July 17th be set aside for celebrating the history of Stanfordville. Seven hundred dollars has been allotted for this celebration, monies from the bookkeeper’s education line.  Virginia has asked that the Rec come up with period games for that day, example, sack races.

Skatepark Project

Rich is to get prices for blacktop and site work.  He has been in contact with Art Smith of ASA blacktop, but was unable to get an estimate at this time.  Sue has been researching skateboard equipment by Skatelight Surface and would like to purchase a four foot high half pipe.

Next meeting is March 10, 2010 at 5:30pm.

Respectively submitted, 

Karla Triola

